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This situation in which we find ourselves as a nation and    

indeed as a world has certainly had us all rethink our          

approach to the regular; even a handshake is considered poor 

form. 

In the last week, the Premier, Gladys Berejiklian has           

encouraged parents to keep their children at home unless they work in essential 

industries. I would like to emphasise that Lightning Ridge Central School is 

open! 

With the current world events, feelings of worry or fear can be quite common, 

no less when changed circumstances take us out of our comfort zones. 

In the truly anxious, these feelings can become so strong as to interfere with 

normal daily function. It can manifest as stress that is totally out of proportion to 

a perceived threat, leading to at best, an inability to set aside personal worry or 

restlessness, and at worst panic attacks. 

Last week, the World Health Organisation formally declared the COVID-19 a 

pandemic; the name given to a virus that spreads easily between humans on a 

global scale. 

Across Australia and indeed the world, the crisis has triggered antisocial       

behaviour, like the panic buying. 

The concern for us all should be the children in our midst, especially the very 

young. For little ones, the unrelenting 24 hour news cycle showing scenes of 

people in hazmat suits, deserted cities, empty shelves in supermarkets and 

people prepared to wrestle over grocery items takes a toll. So too the adults in 

their lives talking incessantly about what they see. It has the capacity to terrify 

little kids simply because they are young. Their brains are still developing; not 

permitting them the capacity to process well what they perceive and leading 

them to experience an amplified sense of fear. 

They have a propensity to become disproportionately anxious. 

When this happens, it falls to us adults to put these fears into context and 

soothe their anxieties. 

Our teen children, as young adults, have a role to play in this too. 

If the adults in the room do a little focused investigation – any of us could do far 
worse than visit the NSW Health site – we could each keep much better        
informed. We could know the facts and when you know the facts, you are in a 
better place to implement strategies that will potentially help you and others – 
especially the little ones – avoid this virus. 
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Term 2 Commences 

Tues 28th April 

Maths Prodigy 

https://

www.prodigygame.com/ 

Lexia/Reading Plus 

    https://

www.lexialearning.com/ 

ABC Education 

https://education.abc.net.au/

home#!/home 

Soundwaves 

https://

online.fireflyeducation.com.a
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Fri 10th April                    
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continued  

Here is a fact: 

As of 8.00pm on Saturday 28th March, NSW Health reported that in the 0-20 age bracket – the age   
bracket in which our students fall – there were just 59 known cases out of a total of 1791 for all ages. 
93,099 people have been tested in NSW. None of those confirmed cases were in Lightning Ridge. 

Here is another fact: 

It is good hygiene practice to properly wash your hands using soap. It is good hygiene practice to use a 

facial tissue when coughing or sneezing, before disposing of that tissue in a bin and immediately washing 

your hands using soap. If you are sick, stay at home and seek medical advice if necessary. 

Here is one more fact: 

It is good mental health practice to avoid gossip and rumours. If someone begins a sentence with “I just 

heard” or “A bloke I know told me” your BS detector should crank into action. 

A person who sources all of their “information” from social media should know that it is almost certain they 

will become one more ill-informed punter. Why? Because any ill informed individual with a keyboard has 

access to social media, and social media is a tremendous source of idiocy. 

Anxiety is a terrible thing. It has the capacity to suck the life out of a day for the afflicted. As reasoning 

adults – young and not so young – we all have a role to play in remaining rational and helping the more 

anxious cope with what are unprecedented yet not insurmountable circumstances. 

 

What are we doing to support your students? 

All staff at LRCS are working hard to minimise the disruption to your child’s education. I am proud of the 

work they are doing and will continue to do. Teachers are also learners and they continue to support each 

other and work together to ensure they upskill themselves with the ultimate aim of improving educational 

outcomes for your children. It needs to be remembered that the COVID-19 pandemic impacts all of us and 

many staff live a long way from family and friends…. Yet they continue their fine work. 

Staff are supporting your children in a myriad of ways; 

 Many KLAs in secondary have Google Classrooms established 

 Students have access to Lexia, Reading Plus, Maths Online, Education Perfect ( in some KLAs), 

Science by Doing, as well as GROK Learning ( for computer coding) 

 PE with Joe, The Physical Activity (You Tube it!) 

 In the event that students lack internet connectivity, hard copy work, including all assessment tasks 

for every KLA in secondary, as well as text books and other resources are available from the office. 

 Work contracts have been established for Seniors in Maths. 

 Information has been posted on various social media platforms, particularly with reference to the 

responsibilities of year 12 students in meeting HSC requirements. 

Year 12 students are able to come in to school (provided their parents approve) to work on Major Works 

for Visual Arts, Design and Technology and Construction, and undertake practical lessons. 

For students in school we provide supervision so that they can undertake online learning, like their absent 

peers, sport, Quick Smart Numeracy and other practical lessons.  

We are essentially working as a Distance Education School and like everyone our staff are required to 

adapt and be flexible. As this situation continues, we will refine our processes and modes of delivery and 

get better at what we do. As previously stated, I am extremely proud of the work our staff are doing and 

we will continue to maintain open lines of communication with the wider community to ensure the best  

outcome for students.  

 



continued 

 

 

Congratulations Noah Cobb! 

Noah showed me his work late last week and I am sooo proud of the                   

improvement he has made with his handwriting in just one week. It just 

goes to show what hard work can achieve.  

Great work Noah! 

Congratulations Roslyn Shaw! 

In this era it is highly unusual for a staff member to remain in one      

work place for a long period of time. Recently Roslyn Shaw, our         

Aboriginal Education Officer (AEO) for secondary, commonly known as 

Ros received her 30 Year Service from the Department of Education. I 

and Darryl Ferguson, President of our AECG had the pleasure of       

presenting Ros with the certificate.  

The AEO role is an important one in our school community because Ros 

has provided a link between school and our Aboriginal parents and      

wider community. She participates in parent – teacher interviews,            

executive meetings, staff meeting and is a driving force behind our       

NAIDOC Week celebrations. Ros has established authentic, long lasting 

and positive relationships with staff, students, parents and carers and she has always focused on the 

needs of students.  

Since my arrival she has been a great support to me in establishing links in the community. Ros has 

given great  service to the Department of Education, staff and the children of Lightning Ridge Central 

School and her work is much appreciated. 

Well done Ros! 



Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report   

 

Those students who do attend school are finding it is ‘business as normal’. Senior       

students have been provided with their assessment tasks for this term and some Year 

12 students are working on their major works at school whilst maintaining ‘social        

distancing’. Most senior classes have google classrooms established for students to get 

on with their learning. Student have been given online work to complete such as Lexia, 

Reading Plus, Online Maths, research tasks, quiet reading, cool maths games and most 

students have assessment tasks which need to be completed, these can be emailed to the teachers. 

We have students in the library and computer laboratory working on course work with teacher            

assistance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The annual cross country has been postponed to a later date. Students must have handed in a walking 

note to be able to attend.   

With the cooler weather on its way it is now time to check that your child/children have appropriate    

winter uniform for school. This includes a plain black jumper or jacket, there are jumpers and jackets 

available from the P&C uniform shop. Black trousers or track pants– this does not include tights. Tights 

are a weekend attire and should not be worn at school 

Maa wagirrmaya! 

 Let’s wash our hands! 



Library Report 
What a fortnight it has been! Some very exciting news in the library as I write this 

newsletter. We got a delivery today of new books! I am so excited to get these 

covered and out for students to borrow. Certificates and books from the reading 

challenge will be handed out to the students at school next week, anyone who is 

away will be given theirs once they return to school.  

Thank-you to the families who have purchased books from our second hand book fair. Given the current 

state of the world we are leaving it set up for longer than originally planned.  

I mentioned last newsletter about using e-books and audio-books, now is a great time to be utilising 

them. No contact with a book borrowed by lots of people, can be accessed without leaving the house, 

ready and waiting for you on any device connected to the internet. Below is a short guide on accessing 

the Oliver system to retrieve the e-books and audio-books. 

Accessing e-books and audio-books on Oliver. 

Log onto student portal (normal school log-on) through a web browser using https://

education.nsw.gov.au/ and selecting student portal from the log in options.  

Once in the portal on the left hand side of the screen select Oliver Library. 

When Oliver loads in the search menu type Overdrive. This will bring up a list of all e-books and          

audio-books available. 

On the left hand side menu is a range of options to narrow down the list. Selecting GMD will allow you to 

reduce the list to either audio-books (Overdrive Listen) or e-books (Overdrive READ).  

From there you can choose a book of interest to you. 

If you have trouble accessing Oliver please let me know and I will try to get the issue resolved.  

If you are looking for some reading suggestions that are age appropriate check out the Premiers Reading 

Challenge site. They have list of books for various years and topics, the lists can be accessed through  

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/booklist/home.html 

Lists of the books we have available for the challenge can be accessed through Oliver using list as the 

search option.  

Turtle Draw Winners: 

Week 8         Week 9 

Kindergarten:   Hendrik Haverhoek ES1P   Kindergarten:   Clay Barry ES1P 

Stage 1:    Elise Gibson S1Y    Stage 1:   Archie Barry S1Y 

Stage 2:   Alana Noyes S2H    Stage 2:    Riley Cross S2F 

Stage 3:    Izabella Mallouk S3N    Stage 3:    Blake Benjamin S3B 

Miss Cross’ top picks:  

      Junior Fiction       Fiction       Senior Fiction    Non-Fiction 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/
https://education.nsw.gov.au/


 



Students Accessing Google Classroom 

https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/687216f8-76f3-425e-8036-

260f13ed4a61/1/GoogleClassroomAtHome.zip/

https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/687216f8-76f3-425e-8036-260f13ed4a61/1/GoogleClassroomAtHome.zip/StudentsAccessingGoogleClassroomAtHome.pdf
https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/687216f8-76f3-425e-8036-260f13ed4a61/1/GoogleClassroomAtHome.zip/StudentsAccessingGoogleClassroomAtHome.pdf






 



 







 






